 CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Cwmdu Village Hall on 3rd November 2016 at 1900hrs.
Present were Chairman Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs DWV Cracroft, Mrs K West, Mrs C Morfett, Mrs R Lewis, T Sinnett, AA Harries, CCllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There was an apology from Cllr RDH Jackson. 
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No  declarations were received.
Minutes   of the Meetings held at the Bwlch Village Hall on 6th & 20th October 2016 were confirmed and signed. 
Matters Arising
1. The next Five Councils Liaison Meeting will be hosted by Crickhowell Town Council. Crickhowell hosted the meeting for the PCC Highways consultation on the Old Turnpike Depot in Llangattock on 21st July 2016 and produced a report of the meeting. This was not considered a Five Councils Liaison meeting.
2. Defibrillator Training. Gareth Morris, Ambulance Driver will carry out the training for up to 6 volunteers in the Bwlch Village Hall. The Clerk was to contact Gareth for available dates and the Bwlch Councillors were going to canvass for volunteers. Other volunteers from Cwmdu and Tretower could also attend the training.
3.Red Phone Boxes. The Clerk wrote to BBNPA on 27th October 2016 on behalf of the Council to keep the three phone boxes in our villages. An email from BBNPA 31st October 2016 stated that they had received notification from BT stating that Ofcom had made a change in the process and therefore the current consultation had been suspended. BT will now revisit each site and post new notices and once they are all posted BT will write to the relevant Local Authority and start the 90 day consultation process again.
Highways
The Clerk emailed Mr Allun Jones, Supervisor HGSS Area 15 on the PCC Highways Operations Contact Map on 17th October 2016 with the following points:-

1. A thank you to his staff for their work in cutting the grass verges throughout Bwlch on the A40.
2. The road sign entering Bwlch from Brecon had been knocked down and needed repairing.

3. The hedges needed cutting on the approach into Brecon from Llangorse as the road warning signs could not be seen.

4. The street light on the left of the road from the Cwmdu Church to the campsite in Cwmmdu had a lot of shrubbery growing up the post which blocked out the light.

5. There was a great deal of rubbish dumped on the road to the left at the end of the road going past the campsite in Cwmdu.

Other Highways issues which had been reported on 17th September 2016 were being looked into by Mr Jones. The Clerk was to meet up with Mr Jones to go around the Council area at a date to be decided when Mr Jones was available.

Items reported at this meeting included:-

The road in Cwmdu from the Church to the Campsite had had the hedges cut, but the cuttings were never picked up and the road was getting narrower and narrower. This had been reported several times and was to be one of the areas to be visited with Mr Jones.

It was also reported that the bus shelters in Bwlch were very dirty and needed cleaning.
The wall by the new footpath in Bwlch was considered dangerous and needed checking by the Highways staff.
Correspondence
1. Email OVW 5th October 2016 with a Statement by the Welsh Government with an update on Local Government Reform dated 4th October 2016. This statement was forwarded to all Councillors on 31st October 2016.

2. Email OVW 13th October 2016 with the One Voice Wales Annual Report to Member Councils. An 18 page report with details of the aims of OVW to assist Town and Community Councils was forwarded to all Councillors on 31st October 2016.

3. Email Friends of Crickhowell Library 19th October 2016 informing the Council that PCC have agreed to transfer the management of the library to Crickhowell High School in partnership to provide library services in Crickhowell.

4. Email PCC 17th October 2016 with a statutory notice for the closure of Builth Wells and Llandrindod Wells schools on 31st August 2018.

5. Email CHC 14th October 2016 with the Powys Community Health Council Annual Review and Preparation of the Operational Programme 2017/18 – Questionnaire for NHS and Other Partners to be completed by 11th November 2016.
6. Letter Cwmdu Eisteddfod 11th October 2016 with thanks for the Council’s donation.
7. Letter Crickhowell District Archive Centre 17th October 2016 with thanks for the Council’s donation.

8. Letter British Red Cross 31st October 2016 asking for a donation. Not approved.
9. Letter PCC October 2016 with a disc for the Powys LDP further focussed changes October 2016.

10.Email OVW 17th October 2016 with proposals from their National Conference to build resilience and renewal in community and town councils.

11.Email OVW 31st October 2016 Ageing Well walking survey for neighbourhoods.

12.Email PCC 3rd November 2016 Town & Community Council Elections 2017 costs that will effect the Council’s Precept for 2017 / 2018.

13.Email PCC 31st October 2016 Cwmdu Community Recycling Site.

14.Email PAVO 2nd November 2016 PAVO E-Briefing November 2016.
The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails / letters received from 3rd to 26th October 2016 for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent.
Planning
1. Planning Application 16/13894/FUL – 23/08/2016 – “Erection of Lambing and implement Shed” at The Crindau, Cwmdu. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 07/09/2016 with the Council’s comments. BBNPA email 12/10/2016 gave permission for this application.
2. Planning Application 16/14067/FUL – 10/10/2016 – “Single storey extension to the Village Hall providing additional kitchen facilities.” At the Village Hall, Cwmdu.  The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 23/10/2016 with the Council’s comments.
3. St John’s Close. The Clerk read out the letter sent to the Housing Officer, PCC on 31st October 2016 requesting that action be taken to ensure that the gate in the fence at St John’s Close be removed and the fence restored.
Accounts
1.Brecon & Radnor Express – Code of Conduct notice - £50.64
2.The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 2-Wreaths - £34.00

3.The Royal British Legion Donation Poppy Appeal - £25.00

Proposed by Cllr T Sinnett and seconded by Cllr Mrs DWV Cracroft.  Carried

4. It is proposed that the precept for 2017-18 should be £11000.00 an increase of £1000.00 to cover the additional costs of the Council elections in May 2017.
Proposed by Cllr AA Harries and seconded by Cllr Cllr Mrs K West. Carried.

5. Bank Balance  - £4139.04 – Council - £2389.04 and  Section 106 - £1750.00  Section 106  Grant Money–  £4000 less Legal fees £1025, Donation to  Bwlch Village Hall - £1000 – Playing Fields and Allotment Rent  - £225.00 Balance of £1750.00. Section 106 Grant Money needs to be spent on the local community by 27/10/2018. 
Community Playing Fields and Allotments 
1. It was reported that at an earlier Allotment Society meeting the CSEG would arrange to form a working party to cut the hedges and trees lining the drive to the school / allotments. The Clerk was to check with the Allotment Chairman.
2. The community soup event was held on Sat 15th October 2016 at 1830hrs and the Community Councillors were invited to attend.

3. There was still no progress in repairing the potholes. The Clerk was to talk to the contractor again. 

Bwlch War Memorial
Cllr T Sinnett informed the Councillors that the grant applications had been sent to CADW on 1st October 2016 and there was also funding available from the Powys War memorials Project. The funding was progressing well and it was announced that Barclays Bank was going to assist with match funding. A coffee morning was planned for Saturday 12th November 2016 in the Bwlch Village Hall at 1000hrs which was to include an exhibition by Llangorse Historical Society.
Rededication Ceremony – November 2017

Private Cyril John (Jack) Powell was killed in the Battle of Cambrai on 30th November 1917. The plan is to to use the centenary of his death to be the target date for completing the refurbishment and to hold a commemorative service. Major Peter Harrison  has suggested a three day event over the weekend 18/19  November 2017. He has suggested involving local schools and having an exhibition, concert, Church Service and Parade / March to the War memorial with a Remembrance / Re-dedication Service. He has also suggested contacting 160 Bde HQ for support such as a band / corps of drums / marching troops.
The Councillors discussed this and were in agreement to support Major Harrison and his ideas for the rededication ceremony, however the Councillors felt that it should be a Bwlch Village Committee event with the support of the Council. It was decided to ask Major Harrison to come to the Council meeting on Thursday 1st December 2016 in the Tretower Village Hall at 1900hrs to discuss his ideas with the Councillors. The Clerk was to write and invite Major Harrison to the next meeting.
It is proposed that the Council supports the idea of a rededication ceremony and special events to commemorate the centenary of the death of Private Powell and the restoration of the War Memorial in November 2017.

Proposed by Cllr Mrs JE Block and seconded by Cllr Mrs DWV Cracroft. Carried.

Community Speed Watch

All vetting forms had been handed in and an email had been sent to PCSO Billy Dunne asking for progress report. Cllr Mrs R Lewis informed the Councillors that the sites had been approved and 6 out of the forms were all right, however 4 needed confirmation of identity. There was only 1 volunteer from Cwmdu so far. The Councillors thanked Cllr Mrs R Lewis for her update.
Councillors Points
1.Cllr AA Harries reminded the Councillors that there would be a wreath laying ceremony at the Bwlch War memorial on Friday 11th November 2016 on 1100hrs.
2.The state of the building site at Box Cottage, Bwlch was mentioned again but the Councillors stated that it was still classed as a building site and the land opposite the Church, adjacent to the Vine, Bwlch was being dealt with by the Enforcement officer.

3.A decision was made that Councillors Points should not be an Agenda item and if Councillors wanted items to be discussed they should inform the Clerk a week before the meeting so that they could be included on the Agenda.

Meeting Closed at 2020 hrs. 
